
7 December 2009           

 

 

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:  Mayor & Council 
 

Fr:  Joanne L. McMillin, City Clerk 
 

Re:  Appointments to District of Kenora Home for the Aged 

 

 
 

Recommendation: 
That the following be re-appointed to the District of Kenora Home for the Aged 

(Pinecrest) to represent Area 1 on the Board of Management for Kenora, with a term to 
expire November 30, 2012:- 

William McLean 
Dr. Peter Delamere 

Background: 
At the 2006 Inaugural Meeting of Council, William McLean and Dr. Peter Delamere were 
appointed to serve Area 1 (representing Kenora and Sioux Narrows-Nestor Falls) for a 

three-year period to November 30, 2009.  Kevin Queen, Administrator for D of K Home 
for the Aged advised of this expiry and that Messrs. McLean and Delamere are both 

willing to let their name stand for re-appointment for a further three (3) year term.  It 
should be noted the gentlemen have served the District very capably and faithfully. 
 

You may recall we recently appointed Stephen Mitchell as the third representative and 
his term expires next year on November 30, 2010.   

 
Sioux Narrows-Nestor Falls has advised they intend to re-appoint Mr. McLean and Dr. 
Delamere to November, 2012 and I would recommend we do the same, however 

Council may choose to advertise or stagger the appointments, however given the 
timing, it would be prudent to re-appoint the gentlemen as soon as possible.  
 

Budget: 
N/A 

 
Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
Sioux Narrows-Nestor Falls; District of Kenora Home for the Aged Board of 
Management. 


